

## **REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING**

HELD July 9<sup>th</sup>, 2024

2024-153 Moved by Councillor Kelly Seconded by Councillor Trahan

THAT Council for the Municipality of East Ferris supports the letter received from the Township of Otanabee-South Monaghan regarding calling upon all levels of government to enact regulations for the importation, sale, storage, and use of non-OEM or ULC certified lithium-ion batteries;

AND THAT this resolution be sent to MP Anthony Rota and all Ontario municipalities.

**Carried Mayor Rochefort** 

CERTIFIED to be a true copy of Resolution No. 2024-153 passed by the Council of the Municipality of East Ferris on the 9th day of July, 2024.

Kari Hanselman, Dipl. M.A.

CHauselmen

Clerk



## The Corporation of the **Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan**

June 28, 2024

Via Email: <a href="mailto:david.piccinico@pc.ola.org">david.piccinico@pc.ola.org</a>

Hon. David Piccini M.P.P.
Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills Development
117 Peter Street
Port Hope, ON
L1A 1C5

Dear Minister Piccini:

## Re: Regulations for the Importation and Safe Use of Lithium-ion Batteries

I am writing today to bring to your attention a matter of significant importance to the Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan, regarding the importation and safe use of lithium-ion batteries.

At the June 17, 2024 Council Meeting the Fire Chief of the Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan made a presentation to Council on the dangers presented by lithium-ion batteries. The Fire Chief was reporting back from attending the Charged For Life Symposium presented by the Office of the Fire Marshal.

During the presentation, the Fire Chief stressed that the increased importation and use of non-Original Equipment Manufacturer (OEM) aftermarket batteries is presenting a significant increase in fire and explosion, putting citizens and responding personnel in danger. These after market batteries are not Underwriter Laboratories of Canada (ULC) certified but can be imported into Canada without any associated regulations.

Unlicensed persons and locations can store and modify lithium-ion batteries in our communities without regulations, providing dangerous conditions within a community. Charging these batteries within the home or multi-unit dwellings can result in larger fires with grave results.

Email: <a href="mailto:info@osmtownship.ca">info@osmtownship.ca</a> Telephone: 705.295.6852 Facsimile 705.295.6405

P.O. Box 70 20 Third St Keene, ON KOL 2G0

Visit our website at <a href="www.osmtownship.ca">www.osmtownship.ca</a> or follow us on Twitter @OSMTownship

As Canada becomes more aware of Green Energy solutions, these batteries are used more often, increasing the danger to our communities. We support the Ontario Fire Marshal's program to educate citizens on the danger associated with lithium-ion batteries and encourage every municipality to actively promote safe practices for the use of lithium-ion batteries.

We also call upon all levels of government to enact regulations for the importation, sale, storage, and use of non-OEM or ULC certified lithium-ion batteries.

Thank you in advance for your attention to this very critical issue, and I look forward to your prompt consideration and support.

Please do not hesitate to contact me or our Fire Chief if you require any additional information.

Yours truly,

Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan

Joe Taylor, Mayor

Cc: MP, Philip Lawrence

All Ontario Municipalities